HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Membership Committee
Thursday, January 12, 2010
3:00 – 4:30 PM

25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 330B
Action Minutes
Members Present:  Pablo Campos, Elizabeth Davis, Isela González, Akira Jackson, Montica Levy, John Newmeyer, Tee Tagor
HPS Staff:  Eileen Loughran, Jenna Rapues
HPS Staff Absent:  Michael Paquette

1.  Welcome, Announcements, and Changes to the Agenda
Jenna welcomed the group. She explained that she will be facilitating part of today’s meeting because we do not have Committee Co-chairs yet.  Jenna added that Michael Paquette is the other staff person assigned to the Membership Committee, but Eileen is covering today in his absence.  She asked members to introduce themselves, and to make any relevant announcements. 
Isela announced that The Mayor's Hepatitis C Task Force had its first official meeting in November and is continuing to meet the second Monday of each month, from 5:30-7:30pm at 25 Van Ness Ave., Suite 330A. Task Force members have elected two community co-chairs, Randy Allgaier and Dominique Leslie, and one DPH co-chair, Emalie Huriaux.  Task Force members have approved the following committees, in addition to the Steering Committee:  Care & Treatment; Research; Prevention, Education & Testing; Community Awareness; and Public Policy. She added that for more information on the Task Force or to find out when and where committees are meeting, contact Yvonne Frazier at (415) 440-4305.
· Public Comment
None
3.  Member Response to Public Comment 

None
4.  Committee Process & Logistics (Action item)
· Co-Chairs Election 
Jenna explained that each committee has a Co-chair or Co-chairs that are elected by the Committee.

She added that the Co-Chairs have an additional meeting or phone conference with HPS Committee staff to plan the agenda for the next meeting. It was explained that one of the Committee Co-Chairs must attend Steering which meets on the 4th Thursday of the month, from 3-5. The Steering representative must be consistent, so this is not something that can be shared between the two Co-chairs. 

Members decided to discuss Agenda item 5, before voting on Co-Chairs. The group will return to this item to finish discussion.

Jenna asked for nominations and said that members may self-nominate. Montica expressed interest in being Co-chair of the Committee. Isela nominated Pablo. Pablo accepted the nomination. 
A motion was made by John Newmeyer to elect Montica as Committee Co-Chair. There was a second by Isela.  Montica was elected Co-Chair by roll call vote.

A motion was made by John Newmeyer to elect Pablo as Co-chair of the Membership Committee with a second by Gayle. Pablo was elected by roll call vote.

Pablo Campos will be the Steering Representative for the Committee.
	Member 
	Co-Chair: Pablo Campos
	Co-Chair: Montica Levy

	Pablo Campos


	Y
	Y

	Akira Jackson


	Y
	Y

	Montica Levy


	Y
	Y

	John Newmeyer


	Y
	Y

	Tee Tagor


	Y
	Y

	Isela González


	Y
	Y

	
	
	

	Elizabeth Davis
	*********
	************

	Jenna Rapues 
	Y
	Y

	Eileen Loughran
	***********
	************


· Vote on Regular meeting Schedule
A motion to have Membership Committee meetings, on the 2nd Tuesday of the month from 3-4:30 was made by Montica with a second by Pablo. This was approved by roll call vote. The Committee will meet on the 2nd Tuesday of the month from 3-4:30 pm. 

	Member 
	Approve Regular Meeting Schedule of the 2nd Tuesday of the Month, from 3-4:30 pm

	Pablo Campos


	Y

	Akira Jackson


	Y

	Montica Levy


	Y

	John Newmeyer


	Y

	Tee Tagor


	Y

	Isela González


	Y

	
	

	Elizabeth Davis
	*****************

	Jenna Rapues 
	Y

	Eileen Loughran
	********************


· Discuss Committee Process (process evaluation, facilitation, meeting process)
Jenna covered this item on the agenda. She explained that Committee process evaluations are processed by the HPS evaluation unit.
She added that completing the evaluations is important because it gives members an opportunity to give feedback on the meeting, specifically what is and is not working. The Co-chairs review the evaluations when planning the next with the HPS committee staff. 
She explained that the evaluations should be used for constructive feedback on the meetings, and not as an opportunity to make negative or inappropriate comments about an individual.
HPS Evaluation staff will send out Survey Monkey evaluations to members on the day of the meeting.  The Survey Monkey will be open for four business days.  The Survey results will be sent out to members with the draft minutes within 10 business days of the meeting.  Eileen added that an overview of the meeting results would be covered during “committee business” as a set agenda item.
· The Committee meetings will be facilitated by the two Co-chairs. It was highlighted to new members that all votes had to be done by a roll call process. 
5.  Discuss Scope of Work
· Develop goals for 2010
The Committee discussed the need to have clear objectives for future PIR trainings. 

Isela suggested an assessment of training needs of HPPC members on the Plan. Membership could collaborate with the Community Engagement & Education (CEE) Committee to develop some sort of trainings on the Plan.
It was also suggested that we could have a Robert’s Rules training in the early part of the year. This would not fit into regular Council time, so it would have to be at Steering or as an additional meeting.
It was suggested that any unfinished work of the “Community Liaison” component of Membership Committee be forwarded to the CEE Committee.  Michael Paquette and Oscar Macias are the staff on that committee.

· Review Draft Calendar/Timeline 
Jenna distributed copies of the handout “Membership Committee 2010 Timeline (Draft)”. 
The Committee has been asked to do a presentation on the CDC Community Planning Guidance goals, recruitment update, and other progress of the committee’s work in June (or before recruitment takes off).
The annual PIR training will be in November or December. Eileen will follow-up with Co-chairs and report back to Membership committee.
The committee would like to have specific months in which they can do an icebreaker or closing activity at Council meetings. Eileen will discuss this with Co-chairs when they meet on 1/20.  Membership would like to do a closing activity at the March HPPC meeting.

6.  PIR Training Follow-up 
· Review PIR training evaluation results
The Committee reviewed the evaluation results from the December PIR training.  Overall the training received high marks.
A consistent concern was how much time should be allotted for training. Some members thought there wasn’t enough time, and others felt the opposite. 

Some of the new members felt shut down by the older/long time members.

Some issues the group discussed include the following: activities about stepping-up/stepping-down, responsibility of each member to know when to step-up or step-down; address issues & circumstances that affect our role.

· Review tablecloths with training comments/drawings
This was included in the evaluation results conversation.

· Brainstorm icebreaker activities  
John Newmeyer suggested that everyone email Jenna a list of icebreakers. These can be shared with Council Co-chairs to use throughout the year.  Jenna will send out a reminder to the group to email her possible icebreaker questions.
7.  Summary & Closure of Meeting 
Jenna reminded everyone to complete the process evaluation survey.
Jenna thanked the group for a good meeting. The Co-chairs will have a phone check-in with Jenna & Michael to plan the February meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 pm.
Next meeting scheduled is February 9th, from 3:00-4:30 pm
 in room 710 at 25 Van Ness Ave., 7th Floor.
Minutes prepared by Eileen Loughran and reviewed by Jenna Rapues, Montica Levy, and Pablo Campos
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